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Message:
Dear Governor Haley,

Today I tried to find a local charity that my church supports.  My travels took me off the main 
streets.  I encountered dirt roads, ditches, mud and conditions one would only expect to find in a 
third world country. Quality of life is dependent upon decent roads.  Our main highways need to 
be maintained, but the roads many of our citizens live on desperately need to be brought up to 
basic standards.  This takes money.  Funding roads is a priority, and the money for this should 
not be dependent on taking funds or reducing taxes from some other source.  Both my husband 
and I are retired, we are not wealthy, but we understand that things cost money.  I urge you to 
support funding of highways and road that may increase taxes.  This needs to be done if the 
state of SC is to prosper.
Thank you for listening to my concerns.
                                                Sincerely,

                                                Dianne Scharp


